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The nominees for President and Secretary General for IMU for 2027–2030 

 
Dear colleagues  
 
This is a follow-up to Circular Letter 10/2024 inviting your nominations for President and 
Secretary General of the IMU for the next term 2027–2030. 
 
The Nominating Committee (CL 8/2024), chaired by Helge Holden, unanimously proposes 
 
IMU President:                     Ulrike Tillmann, UK 
IMU Secretary General:       Christoph Sorger, France (incumbent) 
 
Short CVs are attached. Both nominees have stated that they are willing to serve if elected. 
 
Any comments on these proposals should be sent by 15 June 2025, to me at 
president@mathunion.org, using the official email address of your Adhering Organization or 
Committee for Mathematics. 
 

According to the rule in the Procedures for Election, the President-nominee and the Secretary-
nominee are invited to the IMU Executive Committee meetings in the year of the ICM as 
observers if there is no objection. This rule does not apply this time, since both nominees will 
attend the EC meetings in 2026 as current EC members. 
 
The election will take place at the 20th IMU General Assembly on 20–21 July 2026 in New 
York City, USA. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Hiraku Nakajima 
President of the International Mathematical Union  
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